
Safety Committee Meeting 
Whitman College  

December 10, 2019 at 1:00 pm 

Present:   Paul Dodez, John Eckel, Kendra Golden, John Hopkins (Chair), Bryan Lubbers, 
 Kathleen Hutchison (Secretary), Marvin Viney, Nicole Redman, Kathy Rogers 
 
Absent:     Elliot Broze, Telara McCullough, Fred Miller, Dan Schindler  
__________________________________________________________________ 

Approval of Minutes  
 10/15/2019 meeting minutes approved.  Posted on the Safety Committee webpage - 
 https://www.whitman.edu/environmental-health-and-safety/safety-committee. 

OLD BUSINESS 

 In Fred’s absence, John Hopkins shared update about investigation of antennas on the roof of Maxey 
Hall.  Department of Labor and Industries (L&I) issued an official citation to Whitman College.  The 
L&I document is attached at end of minutes, and posted in Human Resources.  It falls down to a lack 
of training of RF radiation for employees.  As soon as the college puts together a safety program and 
trains employees, it will appease L&I.  Fred has a third party consultant on campus tonight and 
tomorrow, December 10-11, to train multiple staff at physical plant on safety procedures for working 
on the roof.       

 Marvin gave update on his work with building assistants across campus to plan for emergency issues.  
Memorial, Science, Technology, and Maxey buildings have designated building captains and section 
representatives, and met to create a running document that includes plans for meeting point, shelter 
in place, etc. for their building.  Next phase is training of building occupants, and eventually 
scheduling a test day during the summer.  Marvin will continue this process across campus. 

 ACTION: John Hopkins handed out copies of “Appendix 2 – Emergency Action Plan” to each member 
for review and discussion at the next Safety Committing meeting.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
 Kathy Rogers reports one accident since the last meeting.  An employee attended a conference and 

while crossing the street was clipped by a passing car.  Minor injury and has fully recovered without 
missing work. 

 Kendra requested additional Handicap parking spots for the campus community per an employee’s 
ongoing concern that there are not enough to meet the current need, specifically near Maxey Hall.  
John reports that current number of Handicap parking spots meets city requirements, but will 
request additional Handicap parking. 

 Marvin will attend the Joint Local Emergency Planning Committee meeting in Pasco on March 3.   
If you have any issues you want addressed, please let Marvin know. 

 
NEXT MEETING scheduled Wednesday, January 22, at 11:00 am in WCTS room 132.   
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